
ANNOUNCEMENT ON NEW REQUIREMENT 

ON PERFORMANCE MONITORING OF 

INDUSTRIAL AIR POLLUTION CONTROL SYSTEMS (IPCS) 

 

Industries which are equipped with an Air Pollution Control Systems (APCS) are 

required to conduct performance monitoring activities to ensure that the APCS is being 

operated optimally and is in good working conditions. The industries are advised to refer 

to the guidance document issued by the Department of Environment entitled Technical 

Guidance Document Series No: DOE-APCS-5: Technical Guidance on Performance 

Monitoring of  Air  Pollution Control Systems for guidance on how to conduct 

performance monitoring of an APCS. The requirement on conducting performance 

monitoring of APCS has been made mandatory to all new cases of Written Permission 

(WP) by stipulating the requirement in the WP conditions of approval. Existing industries 

are also required to comply with this requirement no later than December 31st 2007. 
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